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NCPCU Executive 
Officers and Board 
Members for 2024 
The NCPCU Board met during the 

Annual Conference in Charleston 

and elected the following to leader-

ship posts for the upcoming year: 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

Chairman 

Steve Cimino  
 

Vice Chair 

Jason Smith (LAFCU) 
 

Treasurer 

Sidney Parfait 
 

Secretary 

Neil Crean  
 

BOARD MEMBERS: 

Blake Graham (Atlanta Postal CU) 

Jim Hankins (Eagle Express CU) 

Paula Hoelzel (Signature CU) 

John King (Eagle One FCU) 

Charles Wiggington  
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Answer: Detroit, Michigan.   

In 1874, Captain JW Westcott 

created a system to deliver  

supplies and mail to passing 

ships via rowboat.  The USPS 

was so impressed with 

Westcott’s system that granted 

his vessel its own zip code – 

48222.  Today, the ship named 

in Captain Westcott’s honor is 

known for its delivery of mail to 

ships, making it the only float-

ing post office in the US.   
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Downtown Nashville Music City USA 

  

L-R Incoming 

NCPCU Chair  

Steve Cimino, 

NCUA board 

member,  

Rodney Hood & 

outgoing NCPCU 

Chair Chuck Head. 

NCUA board member, Rodney Hood 

addresses conference attendees 

Outgoing NCPCU Chair Chuck 

Head welcomes attendees 


